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MEMORANDUM 

To: Parties in PUC Case No. 20-2346-NMP 
 
From: Holly R. Anderson, Clerk of the Commission 

Re: Site Visit 

Date: February 11, 2022 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 This memorandum confirms that Vermont Public Utility Commission Hearing Officer 
Joan White, Utilities Analyst, will conduct a Site Visit in this proceeding on Tuesday, February 
15, 2022, at 11:00 A.M.  Parties are hereby requested to meet at the site, promptly at 11:00 A.M. 

 The property owner of the project site, as well as the daycare facility to the south, has 
requested attendees park at the daycare lot.  She is concerned, depending on snow conditions, the 
shoulder of the access driveway may be soft or more narrow.  See below red flag at 71 Depot 
Street, St. Johnsbury, VT (daycare), the green/blue flag is the location of the array: 
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Access to the daycare is from the north.  The Depot Street access (from the south) is 
believed to be blocked off now for the winter.  The daycare access from the north does not show 
up on Google Maps.  It is on the site plan, OFF Lapierre Drive.  So, off I-91, go to the 
beginning of Lapierre Drive and the new daycare driveway is the first drive on the right.   

 Alternately, if you enter "10 Lapierre Drive, St Johnsbury VT", Google maps drops a pin 
very close to the entrance they are directing to.    

 The Commission expects that all attendees at the site visit will make best efforts to 
maintain a six-foot distance from other attendees who are not members of their household. 
However, the Commission recognizes that given a particular site’s physical characteristics, that 
may not always be possible to achieve. The Commission directs all attendees at the site visit to 
wear masks or cloth facial coverings during the site visit. 

Attendees are reminded to dress appropriately for the changing weather conditions. 

 The Petitioner is directed to bring at least one large paper copy of the site plan to the site 
visit for the Hearing Officer and the parties to use for purposes of reference. 

 



 

PUC Case No. 20-2346-NMP - SERVICE LIST 

Parties: 

Erin C. Brennan, Esq. 
Vermont Department of Public Service 
112 State Street  
Montpelier, VT  05620 
Erin.Brennan@vermont.gov 
 

(for Vermont Department of Public Service) 

Kevin Brown 
Langrock Sperry & Wool 
PO Drawer 351  
Middlebury, VT  05753 
kbrown@langrock.com 
 

(for Michael Lemieux)  (for Kimberly 
Lemieux) 

*John Zaikowski, Acting General Counsel 
Vermont Agency of Natural Resources 
anr.notice@vermont.gov 
 

(for Vermont Agency of Natural Resources) 

Kimberly K. Hayden, Esq. 
Paul Frank + Collins PC 
One Church Street 05402  
P.O. Box 1307  
Burlington, VT  05401 
khayden@pfclaw.com 
 

(for St Johnsbury Lapierre Solar LLC) 
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